Debra Thomeson

From: John Murgas <johnmurgas@aptalaska.net>
Sent: Tuesday, November 23, 2021 10:01 PM

To: Assembly

Subject: US Postal Service

Assembly Member Dave Kensinger's comments about Post Office service problems and long and crowded
wait lines are on target. There is no doubt this is a high potential for community Covid spread.

A single polite letter from the Borough to US Postal Service hierarchy complaining of the chronic
Petersburg service disruptions will likely be unproductive. Same with our Congressional delegation. Is
that correspondence reflecting the true severity and unusual impacts to our community? The Borough
could be more helpful such as by direct mail to its residents, or advertising, public service
announcements, social media, etc. by encouraging its residents to join the Borough with complaints
directly to our 3 Congressional delegates. Complaints should be respectful, but get the point across "...if
you want my vote and support you need to step in and help..." With upcoming elections, a few dozen such
letters from Petersburg voters will get a fast, productive response.

Thank you for your service in these challenging times,

John Murgas



